

DISTRICT 7 BUSINESS MEETING

Minutes

June 18, 2018
Serenity Club

Address for District 7 is: P.O. Box 32135 LV, NV, 89173

Meeting Called to order at 6:31 pm

After a moment of silence for the still suffering alcoholic opened with the Serenity Prayer

GSR Preamble:

We are the General Service Representatives. We are the link in the chain of communication for our groups with the General Service Conference and the world of A.A.

We realize the ultimate authority in A.A. is a loving God as he may express Himself in our Group Conscience. As trusted servants, our job is to bring information to our groups in order that they can reach an informed group conscience. In passing along this group conscience, we are helping to maintain the unity and strength so vital to our fellowship.

Let us, therefore, have the patience and tolerance to listen while others share, the courage to speak up when we have something to share, and the wisdom to do what is right for our groups as a whole.

Introductions given- (18 in attendance) - 1 New GSRs, and 3 New Alt. GSRs

May 2018 Minutes- Motion made to accept the minutes. Seconded and approved

Treasurer's Report: Given by Jen R. Jen brought the revised April Treasurer's report.

April 2018 Opening Balance:	\$9,942.20
Plus Income:	\$ 559.65
Expenses:	\$ 3,079.37
Closing Balance:	\$7,422.48
May 2018 Opening Balance:	\$7,422.48
Plus Income:	\$ 118.07
Expenses:	\$ 88.52
Closing Balance:	\$7,452.03

Jen also provided the amended April Treasurer's report. Motion made to approve the treasurer's report made and accepted.

Old Business:

Website: Kendall updated the District on her lack of placing minutes on the website.

Group Announcements: Owen informed the group that TNT was floating.

Picnic Update: Jill was not in attendance so Kendall gave the Picnic report. Picnic Committee has tickets. Kendall also updated the District on the raffle debate and informed them of the next picnic committee meeting: June 29, 2018 at 5:30.

Lisa updated the District on her search for T-shirts and pricing options. Lisa will update the picnic committee at the next meeting.

July 21st Service Event: Terri was not in attendance so Lisa updated the group and stated she would update the group. Angie, who is in charge of the food, might not be able to do the food for the event and so the group may need to step up.

Committee Reports:

Intergroup Report: April has no report. Rich updated the group about Meetings 2 Go, a service provided to bring meetings to people who cannot get to meetings.

CPC/PI: Owen was not able to attend the meeting. He was able to have the drafted minutes provided to him. There is a MFIHARP resource fair happening September 1st, but Owen could not say what the acronym stood for. Positions are also available for the committee.

H&I: David is not here. Lisa briefly reiterated that H&I is always in need of panels to go into facilities.

Grapevine: Benny has no report. Benny reported that Central Office is out of Grapevines. Dano informed the group about the Area 42 Grapevine challenge.

Group Report:

Ginger gave the group report.

Meeting adjourned 7:25pm

Minutes taken by District 7 Secretary- Kendall L.

In attendance:

April J., Intergroup Benny B., Alt. GSR Carolyn C., GSR Dano B., Alt DCM Ginger W., GSR Jen R., Treasurer, GSR Joel P., Alt. Treasurer Kendall L., Webmaster/ GSR Kevin S., Alt. GSR	Lisa T., DCM Michael C., GSR Owen C. CPC/PI, GSR Randy Z., Alt. GSR Rich T., GSR Robert J., GSR Sonny W., GSR Torrence C., Alt. GSR
--	--